
 
 

MEMO 
 
TO:  Board of Trustees 
    
FROM:    Dr. Richard S. Lapidus, President 
 
RE:  Sabbatical Leave Requests AY2022-2023 
 
DATE:  November 9, 2021 
 
In accordance with the agreement between the Board of Higher Education and the Massachusetts 
State College Association, I am recommending approval of sabbatical leaves for the 2022-2023 
academic year. Such leaves are granted on the basis of academic quality of the proposal, as well as 
other criteria. Prior to my review requests were initially reviewed by department chairs and Dr. Cathy 
Canney, Interim Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs.  
 
 
Fall Semester 2022 —09/01/22-01/11/23 
Christine Shane       Behavioral Sciences 
Margaret Hoey       Biology/Chemistry 
Robert Harris       Communications Media 
Charles Roberts       Communications Media 
Jeffrey Warmouth      Communications Media 
Teresa Thomas       Economics, History, and Political Science 
Denise Sargent       Education 
Diego Ubiera       English Studies 
Deborah Stone       Nursing 
 
Spring Semester 2023—01/12/23-05/31/23 
Dennis Awasabisah      Biology/Chemistry 
Renee Scapparone      Business Administration 
Britton Snyder       Communications Media 
Natasha Kurtonina      Computer Science 
Ozge Ozay       Economics, History, and Political Science 
Aruna Krishnamurthy      English Studies 
Frank Mabee       English Studies 
Katharine Covino-Poutasse (pre-approved deferral)  English Studies 
Lindsay Parisi       Exercise and Sports Science 
Petri Flint        Humanities 
Connie Strittmatter      Library 
Deborah Benes       Nursing 
Michael Hove (pre-approved deferral)    Psychological Science 
Lena Ficco       Psychological Science  
Daneen Deptula       Psychological Science 
      
Full Year—09/01/22-05/31/23 
Adem Elveren (pre-approved deferral)    Economics, History, and Political Science 

 


